
Determination template – BDAR not required 
 

Determination under clause 7.9(2) of the Biodiversity Conservation Act 2016  

I, Michael Saxon, Director South East Branch, Biodiversity & Conservation Division of the Department 

of Planning, Infrastructure & Environment, under clause 7.9(2) of the Biodiversity Conservation Act 

2016, determine that the proposed development is not likely to have any significant impact on 

biodiversity values and therefore a Biodiversity Development Assessment Report (BDAR) is not 

required.  

 
 

Proposed development means the development as described in Schedule 1. If the proposed 

development changes so that it is no longer consistent with this description, a further request to 

waive the requirement for a BDAR must be lodged or a BDAR prepared. 

 

If you do not lodge the development application related to this determination for the proposed 

development within 2 years of the issue date of this determination, you must either prepare a BDAR 

or lodge a new request to have the BDAR requirement waived. 

 

 

 13/8/2020 

----------------------------------------------- --------------------- 

Michael Saxon Date 
South East Branch 
Biodiversity & Conservation Division 
Environment, Energy & Science 
 



SCHEDULE 1 – Description of the proposed development  

Extension of subsidence limits for Longwalls West 3 to West 4 associated with Tahmoor 

Collier operations in Wollondilly LGA comprising: 

➢ Expansion of the limit of 20mm Total Subsidence Contour for LW W3-W4, 

intersecting with the southern railway corridor 

➢ No changes to underground longwall mining extent 

 

 

 


